	Minutes of the Meeting
	                         Oklahoma County LEPC
Meeting
November 8th, 2017 – 2:00 PM 

4600 N. Martin Luther King Blvd, Oklahoma City, OK

	Meeting called by:

Minutes Taken by:
	Lisa Kuefler
T. J. Menzer

	
	Members Present

Donna Sewell

Xerox

Bandon Sternadel

Plains Pipeline

Joey Hardgrave                   

Enercon

Daniel Wind

Kickapoo Tribe

Greg Whitworth

Oklahoma County EM

Bud Pearson

City of OKC

Lisa Kuefler

OCCC

Kevin Bahjat

OKC SWQ

David Barnes

Oklahoma County EM

Carla Hayes

Bachman Svs

T.J. Menzer

Edmond EM

Rebecca Dallen

OKC SWQ

Johnny Wingate

OCCHD

Jennifer Guilikers

OKC EM

Mike Bower

MWC EM

Tom Tarr

Schlumberger

1. 
Called to order by L. Kuefler.

2.        August 2017 meeting minutes were reviewed with the group. Motion to approve by D. Barnes, 2nd M. Bower. Minutes were approved by vote. 
3. 
Treasurer’s Report –Reviewed the treasurer reports for August-October 2017. Motion to approve by M. Bower, 2nd T. Tarr. Treasurer report was approved by vote. 
4. 
Public Comments – None.
5.        Spill Notifications – Tinker Air Force Base reported a tank fail at the Industrial Treatment Plant on October 27th, 2017. The tank wall about 2/3 of the way up failed and treated effluent spewed out. This did get into Soldier Creek, but was immediately isolated with sluice gates. Midwest City and Oklahoma City Environmental Protection personnel were notified of this information. 
6.        Old Business –
           6.1 Training Opportunities – L. Kuefler briefed membership on current training opportunities.  More information and links to register for courses are located under the Training tab on the LEPC website.  R. Dallen provided information regarding the Spring Industrial Storm Water Quality Workshop that will be held on March 27th and 28th, 2018 at the Lincoln Golf Course. Volunteers are needed to share information with attendees at the LEPC information table and to provide a short presentation. Volunteers for the information table will need to attend from 7:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. on one or both days (depending on volunteer availability). Please send an email to okcountylepc@gmail.com if you are interested in volunteering for this event. D. Barnes made a motion for the approval of the purchase of a door prize or gift card for the event not to exceed $100. M. Bower seconded the motion and the motion was approved by vote. 
           6.2 Elections – L. Kuefler will vacate the position of Chairperson and B. Pintens will vacate the position of Secretary as of January 1st, 2018. As of the meeting date, no nominations for any executive positions had been received. L. Kuefler requested if anyone in attendance at this meeting was willing to be nominated for a position on the executive committee, with specific need in the position of Chairperson and Secretary. T. Menzer stated that he would be willing to fill whatever vacancy was needed. D. Barnes made a motion to elect T. Menzer for Chairperson through acclamation. Mike Bower seconded the motion. The committee members conducted a voice vote and approved the election of T. Menzer to the position of Chairperson for CY2018.  
           6.4  By-Law Review and Approval- The committee has completed the annual review of the by-laws. No changes were made to by-laws and they were approved through committee vote. A motion to approve the by-laws as written was made by M. Bower and seconded by D. Barnes. The committee approved the by-laws by vote. The by-laws with an updated review date will be posted on the Oklahoma County LEPC website. 

           6.5. CY 2018 Meeting Schedule- The meeting schedule for 2018 will continue with quarterly meetings held on February 14, May 9th, August 8th, and November 14th, 2018. Meetings will be held at the RMACC unless otherwise noted on the Oklahoma County LEPC website. 
7.        New Business –None. 
8.       Program- Review of October 12th, 2017 tabletop exercise. The focus of the tabletop exercise was an earthquake occurring near the city of Jones, Oklahoma and impacting a large part of central Oklahoma. The scenario included several hazardous material releases, widespread damage to infrastructure, large economic loss, and a large number of injuries. The exercise was held at the Oklahoma City County Health Department. Hazard specific training and awareness was conducted prior to the start of the exercise. Presentations were given by the Oklahoma Geological Survey, Burlington Northern Santa Fe Railway, and Plains All American Pipeline. B. Sternadel from Plains All American Pipeline provided information to the committee regarding a grant opportunity. Information regarding this grant will be sent to the LEPC membership and the listing of exercise participants. Supportive website including AskRail, Federal Rail Administration GIS Mapping, and the National Pipeline Mapping system have been posted to the Oklahoma County LEPC website under Links. The After Action Report draft has been completed for this exercise, but is pending final review and approval. Once approved it will be provided to all exercise attendees and posted to the Oklahoma County LEPC website  
9.        Meeting Adjourned.


	
	Next Meeting: February 14th, 2018

	
	Visit our website at www.okcountylepc.org for more information.


